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Director’s Report June 2017
General
There were a number of small rises in water during June which brought fresh fish into the Cromarty rivers.  Some of the lower beats have fished well and the counts through Tor Achilty Dam have remained ahead of  both last year's and the five year average.

Bailiffing patrols of the regions rivers and coast are ongoing. 
Carcass tags were distributed during June.
Projects / research
With support from  Fairburn Windfarm  Fund , three angling days were held for  local schools.   Bailiffs and Troutquest  helped with the supervision of the children at Brahan as they were taught fly-fishing  and bushcraft skills.  The days were very successful with around a third of the children catching fish.  These events have generated great interest in developing further opportunities for children to take up angling.  These days are to be followed with more junior angling events later in the summer.
Invasive plant clearance works are ongoing.  Rather than using The Conservation Volunteers this summer,  we have employed Duncan Fraser who is working with local volunteers to clear Himalayan balsam from the regions river banks.  This has worked well with a network of new volunteers being developed.
Smolt trapping work on the Bran, Meig and Blackwater was completed in June and all traps removed and dismantled.  
This spring 4,000 smolts were trapped , transported from the Bran and released below Tor Achilty Dam.  All of these smolts resulted from wild spawning in the Bran rather than stocking.

On the Meig the escapement of smolts through Loch Meig was measured using electronic PIT tags and the survival rate was similar to that in 2015 and 2016 confirming the significance of the issue of smolt passage at Meig.

Glasgow University completed their smolt tracking field work at Meig and Garve.  Acoustic receivers have now been recovered and the data will be downloaded and analyzed over the summer.

Marine Scotland Science have started  an  acoustic tracking project to follow the movement of  adult salmon tagged at  the Armadale netting station on the North Coast of Scotland.  A total of 750 adult salmon are to be tagged and the timing and location of river entry recorded by a network of  acoustic receivers in river mouths around the country.  

Preparations are underway for a busy electro-fishing season which will start in July with  fieldwork with Glasgow University.  Board staff will work alongside a team from Glasgow to resample the fry and parr for an ongoing experiment to investigate the restoration of nutrients to upland salmon streams.

Meetings attended / consultations
Junior angling days 

Volunteer recruitment day

Scottish Fishery Coordination Centre Management Committee  Meeting

Institute of Fishery Management Scottish Branch  Meeting

Fishery Management Scotland Board  Meeting

Cromarty Board Meeting

Cromarty Trust Meeting

Ghillies Meeting

